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Answers to Stockholders’ Questions 

Farmer Bros. Co., a Delaware corporation (the “Company”, “we” or “our”) received the following 
questions and comments before and during our Annual Meeting of Stockholders on February 4, 2025. 
Below are those questions and corresponding answers. Please note we have made some minor edits for 
clarity and brevity.  

The Company’s answers, including any forward-looking statements in this document, reflect 
management’s views as of February 4, 2025. Forward-looking statements are subject to many risks and 
uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from those expressed or implied in these 
forward-looking statements. These risks and uncertainties include the risks that are described in the 
Company’s SEC filings, including our most recent annual report on Form 10-K and quarterly report on 
Form 10-Q, copies of which may be obtained by visiting our website at www.farmerbros.com or the SEC’s 
website at www.sec.gov. 

The Company does not undertake, and expressly disclaims any obligation, to update any forward-
looking statement, whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise. 

Question: If today's stockholders meeting is conducted in a manner similar to the last ones, why is it that 
stockholders do not have an ability to ask questions during the meeting in the presence of other attendees? 

Answer: Contrary to the question, we do provide that opportunity during our annual meeting. 

Question: Please provide a brief update on the state of the Company’s business and plans to improve future 
results. 

Answer: We're currently in a blackout period, but please tune in to the Company's earnings call later this 
week for more details in response to this question. 

 

  

 


